

JAKES Club Jesus And Kids Evangelistic Saddle Club

Reaching children for Jesus, one child with one horse at a time! Luke 18:15-16

AUGUST 2017 NEWSLETTER

Hey JAKES Club,

Wow, what unusual weather we have had in August! The first week of August our Volunteer Saddle Club (VSC) had the most beautiful temperatures, pics on FB & Flickr, but then we were dodging rain drops! A lot of rain drops and flooding! The farm measured two 7 inch and one 4+ inch rain falls. The first came so hard and fast the creek flooded and washed the tree stumps away that we sat on near the tree row at the corner of the 80X150 arena and Figure 8 riding pattern. The flooding washed two tree stumps down to the fence corner (the length of the 150 foot arena) by the highway and two into riding area. Wow, that is a lot of water moving fast and we thank you Lord Jesus for no harmful damage. However we do have corrals and stall flooring washed/rutted in need of repair for horse's safe footing and yes our Lord has begun providing help.



Deut. 28 Blessings for Phil's 30th
Birthday, October 26th!©

JAKES Club (Jesus And Kids Evangelistic Saddle Club) received an email from one of our Therapeutic Saddle Club (TSC) dads the first of August wanting to help begin the fundraiser for stall mats! Then in the mail came a HUGE blessing from our dear friends with "Jackson County Mounted Sheriff's Posse" of \$500.00. Dear Posse the money is truly a gift, but please know, each of you is the true blessing and thank you for your faithfulness!

The Lord continues helping create a savings account (thank you July MSECC, CFC and Donors Choice) to begin the needed repair. JAKES Club also received another Memorial Donation from "Walkers & Talkers Saddle Club." We appreciate you honoring JAKES Club, but please know we are very sorry for your loss of Mr. Llamas to cancer. We wish you sincere regards and prayers for his family and friends.

With August coming to a close we are getting ready for volunteers returning the first week of September. New volunteers I have visited with by phone please submit your applications ASAP to save your best day and time to serve. TSC will begin the second week September 12th with new riders being scheduled the week of September 19th after fall enrollment is complete. Please mail your 2017 TSC applications to the office address which may be found on www.JAKESClub.org Programs page and website.

That about does it for August except to share the office volunteers are working with a new company to create a "Shop" page on JAKES Club's website. We will be offering not only short and long sleeve T-Shirts, but hoodies, ball caps and more! Watch for the "Shops" grand opening in September. © Everybody say, "YAY!"

Thanks again everyone for all you do and all your prayers for helping JAKES Club *reach children for Jesus, one child, with one horse at a time.* Blessings! ©

Cathie and JAKES Club's Team

DONATION CHOICES:

- [] Workplace Giving: CFC #80536 Federal MSECC #3007 State Employees Donor Choice Option with United Way through CFC #80536
- [] Employer Matching Giving (Contact your Payroll Department) and Automatic Payments (Contact your personal bank)
- [] Online Donations wwwJAKESClub.org Giving Base: Recurring Donations Pledge Opportunities & Text Giving 816-256-3233
- [] Shopping with AmazonSmile: Choose Jesus And Kids Evangelistic Saddle Club Charity
- [] SPECIFIC ITEMS: STALL MATS, BERM REPAIR AND GRAVEL

JAKES Club 39002 E. Nevins Road Oak Grove, MO 64075 ☆ 816.682.9830 ☆ JAKESClub.org ☆ Info@JAKESClub.org